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Trail Maps available from Friday 3rd June 

Pick up your copy of the trail map at the celebration of the Queen’s Platinum   
Jubilee Celebrations from the Village hall or from All Saints’ Church. 

Ten point of interest for all ages to discover and enjoy. 

QR codes too, for further exploration and fun. 

Come and Celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee at Kilham Village Hall—
Friday 3rd June  

12 noon—4pm.  Bring your own seating and picnic & drinks. 

Fun and games for all.   

Sorry no Dogs and no BBQ’s 

June & July 22 
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Health & Relaxation

LFA T’ai Chi 
T’ai Chi is low impact exercise without strain it is ‘gentleness in action’. Come along and enjoy the peace-
ful ancient art of T’ai Chi Ch’uan delivered in a modern way to calm both the mind and body. Benefits 
include: 

Balance & Co-ordination 

Joint mobility & flexibility 

Increased Well-being  

Reduced stress & tension 

Toning body & exercising the mind 

Socialising & Fun 

Suitable for men and women of all ages and abilities. All you ne 

ed is soft flexible footwear, lose clothes, and a smile.  

Cost: £5 for the hour. 

Contact: Wendy Pougher, 07910897643 

Email:     thepoughers2@sky.com 

Class:Tuesdays 2.00pm at Kilham Village Hall 

KILHAM BABY & TODDLER GROUP 
Calling all Mums, Dads & Carers, 

We have a fantastic, fun-filled morning for babies and toddlers at the village hall in Kilham 
every Wednesday morning from 09.30am to 11.15am during term-time. Why not come 
along and meet up with other parents and carers. Have a coffee, while you and your child 
make lots of new friends. For more information, please call Katie Russell. 07875049777 

COMMEMORATIVE MONEY BOX TO CELEBRATE 
THE QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE 

On the last day of this half term Christine Snowdon 
presented commemorative  money boxes to all the 
children attending Kilham School as a keepsake from 
Kilham Parish Council  to mark the historic occasion 
of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  All the children 
were very excited—one of them asked Christine if 
she was the Queen! 

If there are any parents who have children (aged 
from nursery to year 6) who don’t attend Kilham 
School but would like to receive one of the money 
boxes—could you please email me with your name 
and address and we will organise delivery for you.  

Please email: gill@woldtech.co.uk 
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News from Kilham School 
The school is working hard to support children who have been affected by the pandemic. 

Across the school, we run after school booster sessions targeting children who need to 

catch up. As part of this work, we have several volunteers who work across school read-

ing with key children. 

Recent Changes: 

Updated computing equipment to help deliver our new Teach Computing Units. 

DFE funded fibre cable scheme to improve our internet provision. 

The school is working to establish a closer working relationship with the Kilham Playgroup 

to encourage local families to come to Kilham School. 

The school has recently updated our phonics scheme this is why we teach reading 

through Little Wandle Letters and Sounds Revised, a systematic and synthetic phonics pro-

gramme. This is supporting young readers across the school. 

The school has received one child who is part of a Ukrainian family living with their hosts 

in Langtoft, we are working with other local schools and the local authority to provide 

support and a high level of education. 

As part of Earth Day 2022 several children volunteered to pick litter up from outside the 

school and along Millside – they collected two large bags of rubbish. 

The school is offering after school clubs in the summer term, which include archery, 

gymnastics and gardening. 

I am very proud of the education we have provided for the pupils of Kilham School during 

the pandemic. With restrictions relaxing and the world opening up we are aiming to re-

connect with each other and the local community.  

We have just finished for the half term and the children celebrated the last day with a 

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee garden party!  All the children dressed up smartly with parents, 

grandparents and carers also dressing up in their finest as we were honoured to have a 

special guest! Mrs Smith looked like true royalty with her wonderful crown,  and white 

gloves.  The sun shone for us and everybody sang ‘God Save the Queen’ - some of the 

boys very enthusiastically indeed. 

Have a lovely half term and enjoy the village celebrations. 

Mr Robert Palmer (Headteacher) 



At the April meeting we decorated Easter Eggs and had 
an Easter quiz and in May “Rhythm and Rhyme with 
Time for a Song” from Mike Smith was greatly enjoyed 
by everyone.  We laughed and sang and there were 
even some poignant moments.  

At the end of May we will be discovering some of the 
people and places that have made Driffield such an in-
teresting town and later in the year Ann will be taking 
(and talking) us round part of Kilham. 

There are also a couple of afternoon teas planned. 

Angela will be at The Star for lunch on the first Thursday of the month if any ladies 
care to join her. 

The computer club is in the large room behind the Star from 1pm on Friday after-
noons.  This is for everyone from complete beginners to those with a specific  
query.  Gerry is usually able to sort out any problems but we all help each other 
when we can. 

The WI is having a “lucky dip” bottle stall at the Jubilee picnic so please come 
along and take your pick.   

If you have any questions, please email the secretary, Shirley at 

kilhamwi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk 

Kilham Neighbourhood Watch 

Co-ordinator: Anita Harrison 

Home (01262 420632) Mobile (07712770940) 

Police Emergency 999 Non-Emergency 101 

Not a lot happening in Kilham crime wise thank goodness, but still stay vigilant 
and if you see that needs reporting don’t hesitate to ring the police. 

A fair amount of poaching still going on driving over drilled crops and knocking 
barns down. The wildlife officers are doing a good job catching these poachers 
and fines are very much in order. 

Please make sure that if you go away for the day or longer, garages, sheds and 
houses are securely locked. 

Any help we can give don’t hesitate to contact us. 

Stay safe. 

Anita 
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Football’s Coming Home” – Kilham Juniors FC 
We are pleased to announce the start of Junior 
football being played in Kilham. 
Kilham Juniors FC under 14’s will be part of the Hull 
League for the 2022-23 season. Pre-season training 
starts 10th July. Anyone (both girls and boys) in 
school Year 8 or 9 would be eligible to join please 
contact Chris Finney 07506 832173 for more infor-
mation. 

 
Free Open Age Football Sessions for 2022 

From Saturday 2nd July Chris Finney, and his assis-
tant coaches, will be offering free of charge fort-
nightly open age football sessions from 9am-11am 
at the Playing Field. 
Available to all 6–13-year-olds, please contact Chris Finney 07506 832173 to 
register interest. 

   
Something for the Grown Ups 

This Summer will also see the installation of 4 pieces of adult gym equipment 
onto the Playing Field. 
Thanks to a grant obtained by Kilham Parish Council from The National Lottery 
Fund for £9,500. We would like to thank the Kilham Parish Council for their 
ongoing commitment, in supporting the work of the KPFA trustee team.  

Kilham Playing Fields  

Association      



 

 

Kilham Multi Terrain 10k – Prior Notice for Road Closures 
Our Kilham 10k this year will be held Sunday 23rd October from 10am.  
It is a UKA licensed event, and an ERYC TTRO (rolling road closures) will be in 
place for the duration of the run along Middle St, Church St, North Back Lane 
and Back Lane. Arterial routes into the village will also be affected throughout 
– Burton Rd, Langtoft Rd, Thwing Rd. If you have any concerns regarding the 
road closures – please contact Nicola Knaggs 07765932387 or 
kpfaevents@outlook.com.  
If you wish to support the event either by volunteering, being part of the 
marshalling team or with business sponsorship it would be great to have you 
onboard, please get in touch with Nicola. 
 

Save the Dates 
 

Kilham Bonfire and Firework Display: Friday 4th November  
Farmer Christmas Tractor Run: Sunday 11th December  

 
To keep up to date with KPFA news like our Facebook page – Kilham Playing 
Field Association or follow us on Instagram #kilhamplayingfield 
KPFA  
 
 
Kilham Parish Council 

For anyone with green fingers there is an allotment plot vacant on Back Lane, for more 
information please contact the Clerk on kilhamparishcouncil@gmail.com. 

 

Soon the pea harvest season will be upon us and later on the cereal crop harvest, just a 
reminder that there will be large agricultural vehicles passing through the village to ac-
cess the fields. Kilham is a beautiful rural village that has kept its agricultural industry 
but with the expansion of housing more vehicles are being parked on the highway. I am 
sure you are all well aware of the size of the agricultural vehicles, which over the years 
have grown in size but farming life is part and parcel of living in Kilham. We ask that 
when parking you are considerate not only to others but that large vehicles are still able 
to pass along the highway. From the 31st May parking enforcement will be passed over 
from the police's responsibility to ERYC, should you be found to be blocking a pavement, 
access or verges there could be a fine of £70 issued. We have been very fortunate as the 
police have been more likely to have a "quiet word" but if ERYC are called, they will issue 
a fine.  
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KILHAM COMMUNITY SPEEDWATCH 

This is the third year that Kilham Community Speedwatch has been in 
operation. It would be nice if we could recruit a few more volunteers, 
but the volunteers that we have do an excellent job. Volunteers        
receive appropriate training by the police, and are supported by the 
neighbourhood policing team (NPT) staff. 

Vehicles exceeding the speed limit are referred to the Police with the aim of educating 
drivers to reduce their speeds. In cases where education is blatantly ignored and             
evidence of repeat or excessive offences is collated (even across county borders),           
enforcement and prosecution follow. 

In 2020 the team recorded 4534 vehicles of which 325 were speeders. Overall average 
was 7.96% 

In 2021 the team recorded 7867 vehicles of which 306 were speeders. Overall average 
was 3.89% 

In 2022 in the first 3 months, the team have recorded 444 vehicles of which 35 were 
speeders. Overall average so far is 7.33% 

For the period between 2020 and 2021, the figures show that even though there was an 
increase in the number of vehicles counted, the number of speeders decreased.              
Unfortunately, that can’t be said for the period between Feb and April this year. 

Speedwatch activity is not about interfering with neighbours' behaviour; it is a proactive 
solution to improve the safety and quality of life for everyone in the community. 

 

THE KILHAM COMPUTER CLUB 

The first meeting took place in the back room of the Old Star Pub on the 24th March 2017. 

It has now been five years since we started and we have helped quite a few people not 
only with problems with their computers, but also showing them how to access the inter-
net, setup email accounts, produce leaflets, start their family trees, organise and edit 
photos, setup mail merge and book air travel and lots more. 

 Lucy Savile very kindly still lets us use the room free of charge. 

Even though the attendance has dropped over the years, there are still people who 
attend regularly. We have had some new people attend over the past few months and it 
has been a busy time for Christine who was able to help a lady trace members of her fam-
ily. We also had a young man called Lewis who is a student at East Riding College doing 15 
weeks work experience for his degree. He was very shy to begin with but soon got over 
that. He was well liked and very helpful to the people who came. In fact, some people still 
ask for him. He is also helping with a WI presentation.  

We are a local not for profit group. Our aim is purely to bring people of all ages and abili-
ties together. Anyone can join, we have members who live outside Kilham. 

All welcome. 



PARKING ISSUES 

On Friday 6thMay 2022, the residents of Garden Cottages were invited to attend a meeting 
at the Village Hall to discuss parking issues with Belinda Welburn (Together Housing), a 
member of the Parish Council and 2 Police officers. 

This was in regard to residents parking across the pavement area down South Side.  These 
issues had been reported by the Neighbourhood Watch group. Belinda Welburn has spo-
ken to the police to say that she thinks there are other issues here, in particular, residents 
with cars are wary of parking their cars on the main road for fear of being hit by tractors 
and other vehicles. A couple of cars already have had their wing mirrors broken. The police 
have acknowledged the comments Belinda has made but have stressed that action will be 
taken against those people who park across the pavement area.  

The police have said that the residents can park legally on the main road on South Side as 
there are no restrictions (yellow lines). They also mentioned that small commercial vehi-
cles were also allowed to park legally on the main road. Most of the residents park their 
cars in their driveways, but because there is limited space, part of front or back of the cars 
can protrude slightly over the pavement but not enough to hinder people with prams or 
wheelchairs who are using the footpath. 

As from 31st May 2022, any parking issues will no longer be handled by the police. East 
Riding of Yorkshire Council parking officers will take over this duty from that date and you 
may see them patrolling the village. You can report any illegal parking to the ERYC and a 
parking officer will be sent to investigate.  If they find that the vehicle is illegally parked, a 
£70 fine will be issued which will be recognised by the courts. This is nationwide policy.  

The grass verge across the road from Garden Cottages could be used as a parking area. 
This was brought to the attention of the Parish Council at the meeting on Monday 9th May. 
Since the land belongs to the ERYC permission would be needed.  

KILHAM VILLAGE LOTTERY 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 26
TH 

MARCH 2022 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 30
TH

 APRIL 2022 

For anyone new wishing to have a number/s or if you require any further information or have any queries 

please contact Louise McKie on 01262 421804 or Marie Sheader on 01262 420777 or email 

kilhamvl2017@gmail.com 

Numbers are 50p each per month and you can hold as many numbers as you wish. The next draw is on 

Saturday 28
th

 May.  Please ensure you have paid either Marie or by Standing Order by this date

 otherwise unfortunately your number/s will not be put in the draw. 

1
ST

 PRIZE MR GEOFF SEWARD (596) £67.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MRS ANGELA MAYGER (485) £47.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE CAROL WRIGHT (580) £27.00 

1
ST

 PRIZE MISS PAULINE WASLIN (408) £67.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MRS KAY DUFFIELD (324) £47.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MISS PAULINE WASLIN (127) £27.00 
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All Saints Church 

Church services and events for June and July 

June 

5th 11.00am Celebration of The Queens Platinum Jubilee and Pentecost Holy 
Communion 

11th (Sat) 10.00am ‘Tales from the pulpit’ Dr Ruth Beckett (see flyer for details) 

19th 11.00am Holy Communion 

26th 11.00am Carnaby: United Parish Holy Communion 

July 

3rd 11.00am Holy Communion 

17th 11.00am Holy Communion 

22nd (Fri) 2.00pm School Leavers service in church 

24th 11.00am Wold Newton: United Parish Holy Communion 

31st 11.00am Holy Communion 

We will also continue to have a ‘Zoom’ service every Sunday at 11am and every Wednes-
day at 10am. Please email/contact Glyn for the Zoom links.  

Dear Friends, 

As you read this, celebrations may well be in full swing for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. 
Along with the rest of the village we have plenty happening at church (which should be 
listed separately) it’s going to be fabulous! 

On the Sunday we will of course celebrate the Jubilee, but that day is also Pentecost/
Whitsun (a principle festival in the church) so we’ll also celebrate that too. The service will 
also incorporate a Jubilee tree-planting (a first for me in over 20 years!) There will be plen-
ty of rousing hymns so it will be a joyous service I’m sure; I look forward to seeing you over 
the weekend. 

Every blessing, 

Glyn 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH SERVICES 
AND EVENTS   01262 420313 

Churchwardens 
Sue Dawson 01377 259068 
Pam Barker 01262 420652 



Christie Private Client Limited 

A SERVICE BASED IN KILHAM 

wills - powers of attorney - and more 

who we are 

With a wealth of experience our principal Geoff Christie is a retired solicitor who has 

spent many years working in the areas in which we specialise. He will discuss your 

requirements and then help you to put your affairs in order. 

We are happy to visit clients locally and can also work safely & remotely by phone, 

post, email, or video conferencing. Our fees are competitive and our service 

comprehensive. We have clients across the UK and beyond. 

how we can help you 

• WILLS

• LASTING POWERS OF ATTORNEY (please ask for our free client guide)

• DEPUTYSHIP APPLICATIONS (please ask for our free client guide)

• PROBATE

• ESTATE ADMINISTRATION

• ELDERLY CLIENT ISSUES

• INHERITANCE TAX PLANNING

• TRUSTS

We are qualified and regulated members of the Institute of Professional Willwriters 

and are fully insured to protect our clients interests. 

01262 421815 
office@christieprivateclient.co.uk 

www.christieprivateclient.co.uk 

Registered in England company number 06933676 – registered office at Box Cottage, East Street, Kilham, Driffield YO25 4SG 

Director & Company Secretary – E G P Christie B.A. (Hons.), Solicitor (non-practising) 



All aspects of building work covered from the removal of your old fireplace to 
the construction of a new focal point ‘bespoke fireplace’ in your home. Liners 
supplied and installed and all aspects of chimney work undertaken. 
We are proud to be able to offer a unique service with locally sourced, hand 
crafted products, provided to your specification and to a certified standard. 

We provide a complete local, reliable and 
friendly service at competitive prices.  Free 
estimates given and many local  references 
available.   

Most people know that chimneys need to 
be cleaned out but few of us think about it 
until a problem occurs, such as poor       
ventilation or chimney fire—to avoid this -  
Why not give us a call and let us give you a 
quote for having your chimney swept by a 
professional this month. 

Contact: Alvin 
01262 421896   0791 911 6141 

Alvin Ingham 
Property Maintenance 

HETAS Registered wood 

and multifuel stove 

installer and building 

contractor 



Willy Howe Model Flying Club World Record Attempt- 15th May 2022 

“Sunday 15th May saw Willy Howe Model Flying Club take part in a Guinness World Record 
Attempt organised by the British Model Flying Association as part of their centenary cele-
brations. The Record attempt, which involved over 200 Clubs Nationally, aimed to have the 
most craft in the air flying at 12 Noon. The day was a great success and the BMFA are cur-
rently collating the results from across the UK. Once the BMFA has the final figure they'll be 
forwarded to the FAI and Guinness for ratification and hopefully recognise it as a new 
world record. 

The event was coordinated by the Club’s Competition Secretary Ian Payne, who had the 
difficult task of getting all 13 aircraft safely in the air and by the noon deadline and back on 
the ground before batteries or fuel were exhausted.  

A team photograph confirmed all Members who participated and the weather conditions 
on the day were quite challenging with a blustery wind blowing across the runway. 

Club Chairman, Ian Howard, gave thanks to the excellent event coordination by Ian Payne 
in making the attempt a great success with all 13 flyers in the air simultaneously at noon. 
He went on to comment “ Ian Payne did a fantastic job in coordination the logistics for the 
record attempt with the last plane, piloted by Kevin Potts, landing exactly 10 minutes after 
take-off as planned. Congratulations to the flying skills of all Members concerned.” 

Willy Howe Model Flying Club are offering free trial flights of their fixed wing trainer air-
craft to anyone over the age of 14 who should make contact using the Club’s 
email : whmfc@hotmail.co.uk to arrange a suitable weather window. 

mailto:whmfc@hotmail.co.uk


MOT Testing 
Tyres, Batteries & Exhausts 
 Rix Fuel  
Wheel Alignment 

New & Used Car and Van Sales  
Service & Repairs to all Vehicles 
Full Range of Diagnostic Capabilities 
 4 x 4 Specialists 
Breakdown Recovery (not 24hrs) 

Friendly Service from Local People  Established 1969 

We offer a range of used cars to suit every need and can source and 
supply  virtually any new vehicle at competitive prices. Established over 
40 years ago, G Boyes has grown into one of the area's most  respected 
new and used car dealerships and service / repair centres. We pride 
ourselves on our friendly, individual approach towards customer care 
and believe this is the reason so many of our customers come back again 
and again. 
All our vehicles are sold with a warranty and an MOT if required. Find our 
latest deals: www.gboyes.co.uk, peteboyes@gboyes.co.uk or 
07778230037  
Have you visited our shop recently - New items are being added to our 
stock all the time and we are delivering free locally. Just ring to place 
your order, and pay over the phone, and we will bring your shopping to 
your door. We look forward to seeing you soon. Don't forget we are open 
seven days a week now!  

MON—FRI : 7AM TO 7PM
SAT 7.30AM TO 5PM & SUN 9AM TO 1PM

The Garage, Chapel Lane, Kilham, YO25 4RP 01262 420627 

gill
Cross-Out



When you book your holidays through us - Kilham school earns extra funds 

It won't cost you any extra - our service is free to our clients

Book with confidence - we are backed by HAYS travel - ABTA bonded & ATOL protected

No trip is too big or small for us to arrange.  We can save you time & stress & offer advice

We have access to holidays you will not find online and have great prices 

Call Kate at: 01962 454480 or Email: go.supreme@notjusttravel.com

N O T  J U S T  T R A V E L -  G O  S U P R E M E
 A N D  K I L H A M  S C H O O L

H O W  Y O U  C A N  S U P P O R T  Y O U R  L O C A L   S C H O O L  





Jubilee Weekend
Cake & Tea 

Sat 10-4 & 

Sun 12-4


at All Saints’ Kilham




